
 

The school has a blanket School Journey Insurance policy in place to provide appropriate cancellation, 
curtailment, medical and personal possessions cover. This policy also carries very limited personal accident 
insurance cover for pupils. As the school will not be liable for any injury arising from incidents beyond our 
direct control, parents/carers may wish to consider purchasing their own personal accident cover to 
enhance the limited protection of this policy.  
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June 2024 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 

Year 9 RS Department Activities Week Cinema Trip 
 
A visit has been arranged on Wednesday 3 July 2024 for our Year 9 students to see a private showing of the 
film ‘One Life’. This film is about the life of Nicholas Winton who saved 600 Jewish children from being 
deported to concentration camps in Nazi Germany, arranging for them to come to England. His actions did 
not come to light until the 1980’s. His story is one of courage and humility and an example of the power one 
individual has to make positive change in the world.   
 
This event will take place at the Light cinema in New Brighton.  We will leave school at 10:30am and travel 
by coach to the cinema and should return to school at approximately 1:30pm. 
 
This trip is open to Year 9 students who are not already involved in another activity on this date. The cost of 
the trip is £10.00 which covers admission and travel costs.  Please pay online by Wednesday 26 June and give 
consent, if appropriate, by using the online payment system (if this is likely to cause any financial difficulties, 
please contact Mr S Clarke, Headteacher, in confidence by email to office@wkgs.net). Your online payment 
serves as both consent and confirmation of updated emergency contact details. Contact details can be 
checked/updated via your Arbor app. Please ensure you provide any appropriate addition information directly 
to me. 
 
Students will need to bring a packed lunch on that day and are required to wear school uniform (if your 
child/ward is entitled to free school meals a ‘grab-bag’ can be ordered the day before the trip from the canteen 
for collection from 8am on the day of the trip. ‘Grab-bags’ may also be ordered to purchase). 
 
If you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 

J Lea-Thomas 

 
Mrs J Lea-Thomas 
RS Department 
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